




LOOKING FORWARD TO ADVENT AND CHRISTMAS
Joy Gift Potluck Dinner
Sunday, December 3, 5–7 p.m.
Shepherdstown Community Club

Christmas Eve Services
• 5:00 p.m., Especially for children
• 8:00 p.m., Choirs, Homily, 
Candlelight
• 11:00 p.m., Carol sing, Communion, Candlelight

One service only (10:45 a.m.)
• December 24
• December 31 , Children’s Pageant

Elsewhere…

ROLLING RIDGE STUDY RETREAT COMMUNITY 
For details, check Events at www.rollingridge.net.
“The Gift of Story: A retreat during Advent and the 
Winter Solstice” December 1–3.

COMMUNITY DINNER sponsored by the Jefferson 
County Homeless Coalition. First Sundays, 
6 p.m., at Zion Episcopal Church, 301 
East Congress St., Charles Town. We 
need: main dishes, veggies, salad, 
fresh fruit, bread, butter, and desserts. 
Sign up in the Fellowship Hall or go to 
PerfectPotluck.com; coordinator Wright, 

password 5777. Questions? Contact Bert Wright via offi ce@
shepherdstownpresbyterian.org.

Drop off hot food from 4:45–5:15 p.m., on designated 
Sunday. Leave other food in the SPC refrigerator anytime 
(marked Community Dinner). Please use disposable containers, 
if possible. Next: November 5

LEAF RAKING Youth outreach to the 
congregation is continuing the fall tradition of 
raking leaves for members & friends of SPC. 
Saturday, November 11. Meet at SPC at noon, 
fi nish around 3:30 p.m. Let the offi ce know 

if you would like to help or want help with your leaves: 
offi ce@shepherdstownpresbyterian.org.

MASTERWORKS CHORALE performs the Fauré Requiem 
and Mendelssohn’s Psalm 
42, Saturday, December 
2, 8 p.m., Frank Center, 
Shepherd University. $15 
general admission, $10 
seniors and age 18 and 
under.

Marianne Alexander, Sharon Henderson, Suellen 
Myers, Bob Proudman, Carol Wood, Rie Wilson, 
Elaine Hurd, and Pat Barnes

RESPONSE TO HURRICANE DISASTERS Shenandoah 
Presbytery urged 
congregations to GIVE, 
ACT, PRAY! The 
response was great 
across our Presbytery 
and our Sunday Studio 
kids stepped up. On 
September 24, 18 Sunday 

Studio kids, three teachers, and four teenage helpers made 
10 cleanup buckets.

Yootz & Sunday Studio…

PEACEMAKING SKIT, October 1
C’mon people now

Smile on each other
Everybody get together

Try to love one another right now!

October 1

THANK YOU for buying the bracelets, which have been on 
sale in the Fellowship Hall. I sent $295 to Brian, a young, gay 
man in Uganda, hoping to join his partner Patrick, who has 
been granted asylum in the UK. Your support and generosity 
is amazing! I can tell from Brian’s messages that he is feeling 
companioned in this journey. He is raising funds for a visa 
application and a possible trip, so this will help.

—Chris Morehouse

Members and Friends…(more on Page 4)

CAROL WOOD recently traveled in Uganda and Rwanda, 
Africa. “Being close to these gentle giants and meeting them in 
their environment was a revelation. The soul connection I made 
with them, through eye contact, changed me signifi cantly.”

NEW ADDRESS:  MARY ANN STRIDER
    115 Safford Dr.
    Pinehurst, NC 28374



Mission...
SUNDAYS, NOVEMBER 5, 12, 19, and 26

Place items in baskets in narthex or Fellowship Hall.
JCCM (Jefferson County Community Ministries) food 
pantry has immediate needs for: pancake mix and syrup; 
small bags or boxes of rice; canned pasta, such as ravioli or 
spaghetti; canned tomato and mushroom soup; snack-pack 
size applesauce and fruits; canned fruit; jelly; bath soap; 
paper towels; and toilet paper. Please check expiration 
dates. Food that is out of date cannot be accepted or 
distributed by JCCM.
See information on SPC’s Christmas Fair on page 1.

Members and Friends… (more on Page 3)

Shepherdstown Presbyterian Church
100 West Washington Street

P.O. Box 268
Shepherdstown, WV 25443

304.876.6466
304.876.2033 (fax)

office@shepherdstownpresbyterian.org

Interim Pastor: Bill Sitterley
BSitterley@shepherdstownpresbyterian.org

Director of Spiritual Formation and Campus 
Ministry: Ethel Hornbeck

ethel@shepherdstownpresbyterian.org

Visit www.shepherdstownpresbyterian.org 
for the latest news, podcasts, and calendar of events.

Financial Corner...
GENERAL FUND through October 29. Expected to date: 
$254,692. Actual giving: $268,615. Building Fund pledged for 
2017: $32,155. Received to date: $25,252.
PEACEMAKING OFFERING, split between the Shenan-
doah Women’s Center and the PCUSA national and interna-
tional peacemaking programs and projects: $1970.

NEXT NEWSLETTER December 2017–January 2018. Send 
announcements, articles, member news, and  your favorite 
vacation pictures to office@shepherdstownpresbyterian.org

Deadline: November 22

Nurse’s Notes…
SAVE YOUR KIDNEYS—DUMP YOUR IBUPROFEN

Non-steroidal anti-inflammatories (NSAIDS) are 
used to relieve pain or reduce inflammation. These are 
your common drugs, such as Ibuprofen, Advil, and 
Naproxen or Aleve, that a lot of us use on a regular basis. 
They reduce the blood flow to the kidneys, and therefore 
fluid builds up in your body, increasing blood pressure, 
putting stress on your heart and kidneys. Taking 
Ibuprofen daily, or frequently, over a long period of time 
may permanently damage the kidneys. 

The National Kidney Foundation recommends not 
taking it for longer than 10 days at a dosage of no more 
than 1200 mg daily. Individuals with known hypertension 
should consult their physician before taking it at all. The 
use of acetaminophen or Tylenol is recommended in most 
cases. Also, using other methods for pain control would 
be more beneficial. Try heat, ice, massage, yoga, or any 
method that works for you. 

Do get your flu shot if you haven’t already. Stop by 
my Blood Pressure clinic on Sunday, November 5, 9:15–
10:15 a.m., especially if you are still taking your Advil!

Please contact me with any questions or concerns, 
mcm@myactv.net or 301.797.3931.

—Merry Morgan, RN, Parish Nurse

BOB SYKES is performing a free concert with his jazz 
quartet at the Hagerstown Public Library on Potomac St. on 
Sunday, November 19, at 3:00 p.m..

JOHN & HELEN BURNS, 
sailing in Greece

(From left) CARL & JUDY MOORE 
visit former SPC members, GEORGE & 

DOTTY MARSHALL in Mt. Pleasant, SC

DINNER WITH ORCHARD WORKERS About 10 SPC folks 
and over 26 orchard workers enjoyed the October 15 dinner 
of pork, chicken, pizza, salads, casseroles, and some serious 
dessert! John Gonano offered this prayer before dinner.
Thanks:

For workers in the field
For the owners of the farms
For the opportunity for us to share food and our lives with 
one another

Forgiveness:
For fear that builds walls
For ignorance that divides us
For indifference that prevents us from understanding one 
another

Grant us:
Courage that tears down walls of fear
Knowledge that enlightens us
A heart that desires to sympathize with the needs of each 
other 

LARRY & JOYCE NEUMARK at 
the Trevi Fountain in Rome 

First Mate DEBBIE ROMANO sails 
on Pete & Chris Madeo’s boat.


